
June 20, 2018 Board Meeting 
 
ITEM: CONSENT: CURRICULUM: Overnight Field Trip Requests For California Military 
Institute Cadets to Attend Various Cadet Trainings during the 2018-19 School Year 
(funded through CMI's General Fund) 
 
 
SUMMARY: 
  
Joseph Alo, Senior Military Instructor, has submitted six (6) overnight field trip requests for CMI 
cadets to participate in the following training events during the 2018-19 school year: 
 
August 17-19, 2018: Non-Commissioned Officer Academy (NCOA) to be held at the California Military 
Institute.   
 
The purpose of NCOA is to train the cadets on how to become and lead as a non-commissioned officer 
within the California Cadet Corps and CMI. This academy will also teach them the core fundamentals of 
Non-Commissioned Officership, such as how to utilize leadership traits, how to train junior cadets, and 
how to work with them as a non-commissioned officer. The NCO cadets will experience a safe, military-
style learning environment. 
 
It is anticipated that approximately 30 cadets will participate in the Non-Commissioned Officer 
Academy, with a minimum of three adults chaperoning. There is no cost for cadets attending the NCOA. 
 
 
September 14-18, 2018: CMI Bivouac hosted by CMI taking place on the military base at Camp San Luis 
Obispo, in San Luis Obispo, California. 
   
The Bivouac is for cadets who are interested in training in marksmanship simulators, obstacle courses, 
rappelling, and the Leadership Reaction Course. Cadets with outstanding military bearing and high 
proficiency in academics are eligible to attend this Bivouac. 
 
Cadets will arrive at Camp San Luis Obispo where they will set up camp for four nights. For three days 
these cadets will be using a marksmanship EST 2000, climbing over and under obstacles during the 
obstacle course, and participate in the Leadership Reaction Course. On the last day the cadets will pack 
up, clean their camp site and depart at 10:00 a.m. and head back to CMI. 
 
There will be approximately 60 cadets accompanied by 10 adults. The cost per person (cadet and adult) 
is $20 each. Transportation will be provided by a District bus. 
 
 
October 12-14, 2018: Officer Candidate School (OCS) to be hosted at the California Military Institute.  
 
The purpose of OCS is to train non-commissioned officers of the California Military Institute how to 
become and lead as a commissioned officer within the California Cadet Corps and CMI. This training 
will also teach them the core fundamentals of Commissioned Officership, such as how to utilize 
leadership traits, how to train junior cadets, and how to work with them as an officer. The OCS cadets 
will experience a safe, military-style learning environment. 
 
Cadet instructors, adult staff, and OCS cadets will arrive after school at 4:30 p.m. on Friday, October 12, 
2018 prior to the candidates arriving for preparation. There is no cost to the cadets for attending this 
event. 
 
 



November 15-18, 2018: California Cadet Corps Community (CACC) Emergency Response Team (CERT) 
Training at Camp San Luis Obispo, California. 
 
The intent of the CERT training course is to empower each CACC school with a qualified team of cadets 
and adult leaders equipped with the necessary knowledge and skills to support and play key leadership 
roles in school emergency response operations during common campus emergencies. 
 
Cadets and adult leaders must complete Federal Emergency Management Agency (FEMA) online 
courses prior to arrival at Camp San Luis Obispo for commencement of training. The online trainings 
consist of “Introduction to Incident Command System, ICS - 100” and “Intro to Community Emergency 
Response Teams”. The online trainings are at no cost to the cadets. 
 
The Cadet Corps is providing food and housing for all cadets attending from the battalions throughout 
the State. The California Military Institute will provide transportation with three District vehicles. 
Approximately ten cadets and three adults from CMI will attend the CERT training. 
 
 
February 8-10, 2019: Non-Commissioned Officer Academy (NCOA) to be held at the California Military 
Institute.   
 
The purpose of NCOA is to train the cadets on how to become and lead as a non-commissioned officer 
within the California Cadet Corps and CMI. This academy will also teach them the core fundamentals of 
Non-Commissioned Officership, such as how to utilize leadership traits, how to train junior cadets, and 
how to work with them as a non-commissioned officer. The NCO cadets will experience a safe, military-
style learning environment. 
 
It is anticipated that approximately 30 cadets will participate in the Non-Commissioned Officer 
Academy, with a minimum of three adults chaperoning. There is no cost for cadets attending the NCOA. 
 
 
April 5-7, 2019: Officer Candidate School (OCS) to be hosted at the California Military Institute.   
 
The purpose of OCS is to train non-commissioned officers of the California Military Institute how to 
become and lead as a commissioned officer within the California Cadet Corps and CMI. This training 
will also teach them the core fundamentals of Commissioned Officership, such as how to utilize 
leadership traits, how to train junior cadets, and how to work with them as an officer. The OCS cadets 
will experience a safe, military-style learning environment. 
 
Cadet instructors, adult staff, and OCS cadets will arrive after school at 4:30 p.m. on Friday, April 5, 
2019, prior to the candidates arriving for preparation. There is no cost to the cadets for attending this 
event. 
 
 


